City of Three Way

Minutes of the Board of Mayor and Aldermen
Special Called Meeting

Minutes, May 20, 2025              Approval Date, June 2, 2025
· Call to Order
· Roll Call




All elected officials were present.  In attendance were





David Turner, Danny Wade, Franca Young, and 






Susan Rogers

· Others Present



Sammy West, Wold AE

Jim Atkins, Lashlee-Rich





· Communications From the Board of Mayor and Aldermen
· Jim Atkins reviewed the modified park expansion project cost that came to a total of $1,038,462, including a contingency of $10,000.  Included in the project cost are three HVAC systems for the park and the maintenance shop.  Also included in the cost is the striping of the existing park and city hall parking lots.
· The City would like to remove the existing flower bed at the city hall entrance and have that area repaved.  Jim will discuss this with the pavers in hopes they will include this in the price quoted for paving.

· Jim Atkins will ask the electrical company that accepts the bid to relocate the “push to exit” button in the city recorder’s office.

· Jim Adkins said they would make sure the gazebo is stubbed into the electrical panel in the event it’s added at a later date.
· Sammy West will investigate whether the City needs to adopt a Storm Water Prevention Plan and/or a 10 Year Environmental Plan in order to proceed with the project.

· Sammy West will check with Jeff Clark at the Building Department to see if the final plans have been approved.  A definite project start date could not be provided, but early summer is foreseeable. 
· Jim Atkins confirmed the City will need to open a retainage escrow checking account for the project.  Lashlee-Rich will forward Susan Rogers the information to setup the account.  
· Alderman Wade made a motion to accept the modifications made to reduce the cost of the project that came to a total of $1,038,462, including a contingency of $10,000.  Alderman Young seconded the motion and the motion passed with a unanimous vote.

· Adjourn
· Alderman Young motioned to adjourn the meeting; Alderman Wade did second. All were in favor, motion did carry.
· Next meeting held          
· June 2, 2025
Minutes recorded by Susan Rogers
